
 

 
 

Pollock Pines-Camino Rotary Club 
Minutes of Meeting- December 3, 2015 

 
Members Present: Dennis, Jim, Fuzzy, Davey, Carol, Dave, Martin, 
 
A moment of silence was observed for the tragedy in San Bernadino. 
 
Two Bits etc: Dennis shared that his son is expecting baby # 1 in June, Davey shared his 6th 
wedding anniversary, Carol shared a thanks to Jim for his Thanksgiving Holiday greeting to the 
membership. 
 
Birthdays: Carol shared that her birthday is December 13th . 
 
Breakfast with Santa this Saturday:  members discussed the details which Dave will detail in 
an upcoming email. Martin and Jim will meet Dave at the Firestation to get the grills. Cleaning 
of the grills will start at 6:30 (ish). Christa will take take of organizing the Santa photo line, 
Margaret will do creafts. Dave and Dan will cook. Volunteers Mike and Maria and other 
Umpqua volunteers will help. Interact from both El Dorado high and Sierra Ridge will help as 
needed in the kitchen and as Santa's Elves. Martiun and Jim will serve as greeters. Any other 
members that come will be given responsibilities that day. 
 
Bell Ringing: Jim passed around the sign-up sheet. There is also a link for anyone who has time 
to donate. 
 
Foundation Dinner Recap: Jim and Dave both mentioned how important it is to meet and 
interact with the other Area 6 clubs. It's important to support the other clu's fundaraisers in return 
for their support of our. The guest speaker, Ed Futa former RI Sectray General, was delayed in 
Denver by bad weated and did not make the dinner. DG Gail Ellenwood gave a very nice address 
covering some of the disricts projects using District Grants. The Foundation Dinner was very 
well attedned by all 4 Area 6 Clubs. 
 
Christmas Party: scheduled for Dec. 10 at Crystal Basin at 6:30. contact Dave Rogers for any 
other information. 
 
MLK January 17th:  CEDAPP is considering some outdoor projects. The consensus of our 
meeting is that given the time of the year, an indoor project might be more suitable. 
 
Stars Come Out Recap:  there was a thoughtful discussion about this event. Members are 
supportive of the event concept, but shared some critiques they would like to see addressed in the 
future.  
 
February Speakers: Dennis volunteered  
 
DG Visit Change:  was noted. 
 
Other Discussion:   



 
December 17th meeting will be black – replaced by Bell Ringing. 
 
January 7th meeting has been requested to be focused on Membership Recruitment. 
 Each member is asked to come prepared to brainstorm and do some preliminary thinking as 
to potential members. 
 
Editorial addition: If you have any hotel type soaps, shampoos or related item please save them 
for Flying Samaratins donation. Carol is collecting for February donation. 
 
Calendar reminders: 
 
December 12: Interact Breakfast 
December 17: No meeting. Replaced by Bell Ringing 
January 7: first meeting of the New Year- Membership focus 
January 9: Interact breakfast 
January 21st: DG official Visit. Every member try to save this date. 
March 12: Strikes for Scholarships 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 AM. 
 
Respectfully submitted in Ken's absence, 
 
Carol Abbanat 

 

Happy Holidays to All :  


